
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

TUESDAY

JANUARY 11, 2022
7:00 P.M.
The Regular Council Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 Lakeshore Boulevard.  The Meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Meyers at approximately 7:05 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
ATTENDEES
All members of Council in attendance with the exception of Mr. Overstreet who was absent and excused.
Those attending from the Administration were Police Chief Reik, Fire Chief Whittington, Mayor Dennis Morley, City Engineer Gwydir, Finance Director Schindel, Law Director Klammer, CBO Dave Menn, and Service Director Kostelnik.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Regular Council Meeting Agenda – January 11, 2022.
MOTION:  Mr. Spotton moved to approve the Agenda for January 11, 2022.  Mr. Semick second.
ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous. 
Motion carried.  Agenda approved.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Semick moved to approve the minutes from the finance committee meeting December 28, 2021. Mr. Spotton second. 
ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous with the exception of Mr. Spotton who abstained. 

Motion carried. Minutes approved.

Mr. Spotton moved to approve the minutes from the Organizational Committee Meeting on January 4, 2022. Mr. Semick second. 

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous. 

Motion carried. Minutes approved.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Meetings Scheduled
Mr. Meyers stated that the next Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. The Regular Council meeting will be convened immediately following the adjournment of the Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting. 
MOTIONS
Mr. Spotton motions to approve the appointment of Todd Gulley to the Planning Commission for a term ending 12/31/2025. Ms. Schmidt second.
ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous. 
Motion carried. Motion approved. 
COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS:
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC:  1/2 hour, 3-minutes per person
Mr. Meyers recognized the public input at this time; he reminded the speakers that there is a 3-minute limit for their comments; all comments are to be directed to the Chair and not include any personalities or individuals.
A Resident from 332nd Street came to address Council and the Mayor to ask who maintains the Storm Sewers and why did he have to pay $450 to clean the drain? The Mayor asks him to meet with him and Director Kostelnik after the meeting to get everything sorted out.

LEGISLATION PROPOSED: 
01-11-(01)

RESOLUTION NO.: 



Requested by: Administration

  



Sponsored by: Council

AN EMERGENCY RESOLUTION TO ACCEPT THE MATERIAL TERMS OF THE ONE OHIO SUBDIVISION SETTLEMENT (JANSSEN SETTLEMENT) PURSUANT TO THE ONE OHIO MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING AND CONSISTENT WITH THE TERMS OF THE JULY 21, 2021 NATIONAL OPIOID SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
MOTION: Mr. Spotton moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and readings in full. Mr. Semick second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.
MOTION:  Mr. Spotton to adopt.  Mr. Semick second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.
Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No.: 2022-001
01-11-(02)






RESOLUTION NO.: 









Requested by: Finance Director Schindel






Sponsored by: Administration

A Resolution the Director of Finance to advance funds, with said funds to be advanced from Fund #101 “General Fund” in the amount as listed into Fund #207 “State Grants Fund,” and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Mr. Spotton moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and readings in full. Ms. Krajynak second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.
MOTION:  Mr. Spotton to adopt.  Mr. Semick second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No.: 2022-002
NEW BUSINESS

There was no New Business.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:
Mayor Morley reminds everyone that the power will be off Saturday in the building to finally get the generators up and going. He has been meeting with Directors to discuss their wants and needs for the budget and has given them to Carol Ann recently. The Car Wash is open and the ribbon cutting is Thursday at 11:30. He is happy with the progress at Culvers. The budget will be getting worked on for the next couple weeks and advises that the new finance chair should get with Carol Ann to set up meetings that Council will have with the Directors. All meetings will be open to the public.

There were no questions.  
Chief Whittington discusses the serious accident that occurred on the freeway Friday and that he appreciates the Mayor and Chief Reik’s department for working together to get things sorted out. 
Morley adds that when he went down there, they had the salt truck and another truck blocking the ramp because people were using the ramp to make u-turns despite an officer sitting there. He applauds all departments for their patience. 

There were no questions.

Chief Reik reports that he swore in a new member of the department for payroll purposes and hopes they can be sworn in at the next meeting. 
No questions for Chief Reik.

Service Director Kevin Kostelnik reports that in the past couple weeks they have had 17 work orders completed and 6 point of sales. They have been continuing with the street sign replacements as needed. The City makes their own signs for most streets and they are trying to straighten things up and make them more presentable. He is thrilled with the performance of the guys dealing with the first couple big snows and the trucks were all good, no break downs. They were all able to mostly leave at their normal scheduled times.
Mr. Semick asks what signs they make on their own?

Mr. Kostelnik says most of the street signs with names but not usually stop signs, those are purchased.

No additional questions for Service Director Kostelnik. 

Mr. Gwydir says that bids for the 2022 Road Program came in and are being considered by the Administration right now. 
There were no questions for Mr. Gwydir.
Carol Ann Schindel reports that they have been working with the auditor of state to prepare the financial statement in whatever format is acceptable.

Mr. Kasunick asks when the budget will be prepared and when they can expect to set finance meeting dates. 
Ms. Schindel says to give her a call to discuss what they plan to do first.
No additional questions for Director Schindel.

Mr. Klammer says thank you to Council Clerk Alyssa Moran for helping with the Opiod legislation. He wants to make sure the Liquor License is on the calendar for the next meeting and he is working on getting everything together for that. 
No questions.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:29 p.m.
th
___________________________________
JOHN MEYERS, COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED: ______________________
ATTEST: _____________________________________
ALYSSA MORAN, CLERK OF COUNCIL
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